December 16, 2014 2 3 PRESENT ABSENT X Michael E. Snook, Council President 5 Χ Beverly L. Hackenberg, Vice President 6 Troy A. Berkheiser, Council Member Х 7 X Paul E. Bottiger, Council Member 8 Bryan E. Rohland, Council Member - Arrived at 8:30 PM 0 $\begin{array}{c} X \\ X \\ X \\ X \\ X \end{array}$ Tod M. Steese, Council Member 10 David M. Cooney, Mayor 11 Jeremiah D. Runkle, Solicitor 12

The regular meeting of Mifflinburg Borough Council was called to order at 7:00 PM.

Visitors present at this meeting were Pam Mabus, Don Bowman, Jeff Mensch, Dave Holman, Erin Threet, Justin Keister, and Ben Dietrich.

Х

MINUTES OF MIFFLINBURG BOROUGH COUNCIL

Mr. Snook conducted a Public Hearing for Ordinance No. 2014-03; Amending Chapter 17 of the Mifflinburg Borough Code of Ordinances which regulates general traffic and parking regulations. There being no comments or discussion the hearing ended at 7:01 PM.

Mr. Snook conducted a Public Hearing for Ordinance No. 2014-04; Amending Chapter 29, Part 2, which regulates zoning definitions and Part 5, which outlines supplemental zoning regulations. Mr. Don Bowman, Mifflinburg Planning Commission Chair, informed Borough Council that he is present at tonight's meeting along with Mr. Dave Holman, Mifflinburg Planning Commission Vice-Chair, Mr. Jeff Mensch, Mifflinburg Planning Commission member, and Ms. Pam Mabus, Community Planner at the Union County Planning Department, with regard to Ordinance No. 2014-04. Other members of the Mifflinburg Planning Commission who were unable to attend tonight's meeting include Mr. Ben Dietrich, Mr. Earl Michael, Mr. Drew Christy, and Mr. Matt Sauers, the Zoning Officer. Mr. Bowman acknowledged Mayor Cooney, in addition to Mr. Runkle, the Borough Solicitor, for the significant role they played in the ordinance brought before Borough Council. Mr. Bowman provided Borough Council with the history for Ordinance No. 2014-04 and stated that after much discussion consensus was reached not just among the Mifflinburg Planning Commission members, but also with Mayor Cooney who represented the Borough Council Committee appointed for this ordinance. Tweaks were made to the ordinance due to input from Mr. Runkle and finally Mr. Bottiger, Borough Council Member. Mr. Bowman expressed that the Mifflinburg Planning Commission is appreciative of all those who provided input and that enactment of this ordinance will make life a lot easier for the Zoning Administrator who continually has to balance old and new terms in zoning ordinances that at times can conflict in the zoning administration. Mr. Sauers describes this as having to be very cumbersome from the work that he does. Mr. Bowman added that this ordinance, as many ordinances, has some fluidity to it; revisions can and should be made to this ordinance as we find issues with it through the work of the Zoning Administrator. The Mifflinburg Planning Commission earnestly request Borough Council approval of this ordinance so that we can move forward with revisions this coming year to the Subdivision & Land Development Ordinance, Mr. Bowman thanked Borough Council for their kind attention. There being no further comments or discussion the hearing ended at 7:08 PM.

Motion by: Beverly L. Hackenberg Second by: Paul E. Bottiger

Douglas R. Bickhart, Chief of Police

Misty L. Ross, Assistant Secretary

Margaret A. Metzger, Borough Manager

13

14

15 16

17 18

19

20 21

22

23

24 25

26

27

28

29

30

31

32

33 34

35

36

37

38 39

40

41

42

43

44

45

46

47

48

49 50 51

52 53

54 55

56

57 58

59 60

MOTION: To adopt Ordinance No. 2014-03; Amending Chapter 17 of the Mifflinburg Borough Code of Ordinances which regulates general traffic and parking regulations.

Yes - Mr. Berkheiser, Mr. Bottiger, Mrs. Hackenberg, Mr. Steese, Mr. Snook

No-None

```
69
      Motion by: Beverly L. Hackenberg
      Second by: Tod M. Steese
70
71
      MOTION: To adopt Ordinance No. 2014-04; Amending Chapter 29, Part 2, which regulates
72
      zoning definitions and Part 5, which outlines supplemental zoning regulations.
73
74
75
      Yes - Mr. Bottiger, Mrs. Hackenberg, Mr. Steese, Mr. Berkheiser, Mr. Snook
76
77
      No - None
78
79
80
      Motion by: Beverly L. Hackenberg
81
      Second by: Paul E. Bottiger
82
      MOTION: To adopt Resolution No. 2014-06; Appointing Drew Christy to represent the Borough
83
      of Mifflinburg on the Central Keystone of Governments.
84
85
      Approved via unanimous voice vote.
86
87
88
      Motion by: Beverly L. Hackenberg
89
      Second by: Tod M. Steese
90
91
      MOTION: To adopt Resolution No. 2014-07; Amending the established and adopted schedule of
92
93
      fees and rates under the Mifflinburg Borough Sewer System Ordinance.
94
95
      Approved via unanimous voice vote.
96
97
98
      Motion by: Tod M. Steese
99
      Second by: Paul E. Bottiger
100
101
      MOTION: To approve the minutes of the Tuesday, November 18, 2014 regular meeting of
      Mifflinburg Borough Council.
102
103
104
      Approved via unanimous voice vote.
105
106
      Motion by: Troy A. Berkheiser
107
108
      Second by: Paul E. Bottiger
109
      MOTION: To approve payment of Bill List #2014-12 in the amount of $772,218.63.
110
111
112
      Yes - Mrs. Hackenberg, Mr. Steese, Mr. Berkheiser, Mr. Bottiger, Mr. Snook
113
114
      No - None
115
116
117
      Motion by: Tod M. Steese
118
      Second by: Troy A. Berkheiser
119
120
      MOTION: To approve the Mifflinburg Borough Zoning Report for November 2014 and authorize
121
      payment to the Central Keystone Council of Governments (CK-COG) in the amount of $30.00.
122
123
      Yes - Mr. Steese, Mr. Berkheiser, Mr. Bottiger, Mrs. Hackenberg, Mr. Snook
124
125
      No - None
126
127
128
129
```

Mr. Justin Keister, Larson Design Group, informed Borough Council that he is filling in for Mr. Justin Ross, Project Manager at Larson Design Group, and that he is present at tonight's meeting with regard to the New Communities Program Elm Street Project – Phase III. Mr. Keister distributed copies of the bid tabulation to Borough Council for review. Mr. Keister reported that the bid opening was held on Tuesday, December 16, 2014 at 1:00 PM. There were eight (8) bids received and are as follows:

Ma Daving Contracting	\$233,655.00
McBryan Contracting	. ,
Wolyniec Construction Inc.	\$245,587.50
R.C. Bowman	\$293.700.00
Eastern Industries	\$298,084.00
Don E. Bower	\$334,347.00
Mid-State Paving	\$347,220.00
HRI	\$366,995.00
Hawbaker	\$527,288.50

After reviewing the required documents and unit prices submitted by each contractor, the low bid for this project was submitted by McBryan Contracting with a total base bid including bid alternates 1 and 2 of \$233,665.00. A copy of the bid items submitted by McBryan Contracting is also included in the information tonight. Mrs. Metzger clarified that the Residential Reinvestment funds that were secured from the Pennsylvania Department of Community and Economic Development (DCED) for year four (4) was in the amount of \$250,000.00. The total bid amount that McBryan Contracting submitted was \$233,655.00 which included the two (2) bid alternates. Mr. Keister pointed out that McBryan Contracting didn't note bid addenda 2 - 4; McBryan Contracting acknowledged by phone that they did receive all addenda provided during the bid process and will be providing a revised bid form noting this error. Additionally, it was apparent that the contractor received the bid addenda as they adjusted their initial bid submission during that time. It is recommended that this form simply be completed as part of the contract coordination. Based on the bid value and supporting information provided by the contractor, Larson Design Group is recommending that Borough Council take action to award the New Communities Program Elm Street Project – Phase III to McBryan Contracting.

Motion by: Beverly L. Hackenberg Second by: Paul E. Bottiger

MOTION: To award the bid for the New Communities Program Elm Street Project – Phase III to McBryan Contracting with a total base bid including bid alternates 1 and 2 of \$233,665.00.

Yes - Mr. Berkheiser, Mr. Bottiger, Mrs. Hackenberg, Mr. Steese, Mr. Snook

No - None

Mrs. Erin Threet, HRG, Inc., informed Borough Council that they received a copy of the Engineer's Report for December 2014 included in the information tonight. Mrs. Threet reported that HRG, Inc. continues to provide miscellaneous engineering services as requested by the Borough. A brief summary of these activities since last month's meeting include the following:

- Continued assistance with the Wastewater Treatment Plant, including correspondence with the Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) regarding UV maintenance procedures/ associated bypass and blower silencer pricing assistance.
- Preparation of Nutrient Credit Certification submission for the Borough's execution.
- Assistance in proving recommended repair procedures for a leak at the Water Treatment Plant.

Mrs. Threet announced that HRG, Inc. will be attending a meeting with the Susquehanna River Basin Commission (SRBC) and Mrs. Metzger on Wednesday, December 17, 2014 to discuss the docket conditions and procedures moving forward to make sure that the Borough maintains compliance while minimizing costs and monitoring requirements based on the planned "backup" usage for the Production Well No. PW-2.

Mrs. Erin Threet, HRG, Inc., provided Borough Council with an update on the status of the Third Street Bridge Relocation Project. Mrs. Threet reported that she received an email some time ago from Coukart & Associates regarding the utility plans for the Third Street Bridge Relocation Project; the email indicated that Coukart & Associates received some comments from PennDOT on the utility plans. Meanwhile the utility plans were submitted to PennDOT and written correspondence was received indicating that there were no comments and the plans were ready to go for construction. Mrs. Threet informed Borough Council that she has received another email from Coukart & Associates stating that "PennDOT has some comments on the utility plans, see attached, let me know when they'll be addressed", which was forwarded to Mrs. Metzger. Mrs. Threet stated that Coukart & Associates contacted her earlier today via telephone; Coukart & Associates indicated that they're submitting the plans to PennDOT and want the revised utility plans by tomorrow morning. Borough Council direction is requested on how to proceed with this matter.

Mr. Runkle announced that he attended a meeting in Harrisburg on Thursday, November 20, 2014 along with Mr. Ryan Tira, the Union County Solicitor; Mr. Shawn McLaughlin, AICP, Director for the Union County Planning Commission; and Mr. Fred Keller, State Representative for the 85th Legislative District, to meet with some representatives from PennDOT and their Legal Counsel. PennDOT's Legal Counsel has been persuaded that the utility relocation required for this project is eligible for reimbursement.

A discussion was held regarding the utility plans for the Third Street Bridge Relocation Project; the consensus of Borough Council was to direct Mrs. Threet to work this matter out.

Mrs. Metzger reported that the PennDOT contractor completed the resurfacing and video detection installation on State Route (SR) 45 west of SR 104. The traffic signal continues to default to the side streets and this has been reported to PennDOT and numerous changes have been made, but the problem persists. PennDOT continues to work through this with the contractor.

Mrs. Metzger reminded Borough Council that she requested PennDOT to complete a traffic study at the State Route (SR) 45 and 4th Street intersection to determine if there should be any turning restrictions or other measures put into place, due to an increasing number of accidents with trucks turning at this intersection. Mrs. Metzger reported that she received a letter from PennDOT; PennDOT has completed the traffic study using their turning software and determined that there should be a turning restriction for trucks longer than 40 ft. The following two (2) turning restrictions have been approved by PennDOT:

- 1. Trucks longer than 40 ft. traveling northbound on SR 304 wouldn't be permitted to turn right onto SR 45.
- Trucks longer than 40 ft. traveling westbound on SR 45 wouldn't be permitted to turn right onto 4th Street.

Mrs. Metzger stated that she has contacted PennDOT with regard to her concerns with where trucks longer than 40 ft. would go. PennDOT indicated that they will not provide any further direction; however, one (1) change they will make, is they will changed the sign along SR 304. PennDOT strongly believes that this will take care of the issues. Mrs. Metzger clarified that the Borough will be required to purchase and install the signs as outlined in the letter received from PennDOT.

Mrs. Metzger reported that the Borough finished leaf pick-up on Wednesday, December 3, 2014. There were 113 loads of leaves collected and disposed of this year.

Mrs. Metzger provided Borough Council with an update on the status of the Borough wide Advanced Metering Infrastructure (AMI) System. Mrs. Metzger reported that the Borough Electric Department, working in conjunction with Nexgrid, has installed the Econet communication network for the Borough's AMI System. Approximately sixty (60) new meters have been installed. The Borough Electric Department will continue to work at replacement of meters at a rate that the billing clerk can manage over the next few months.

Mrs. Metzger informed Borough Council that she has received a quote from the Borough's current cleaning firm, K.L. Yoder Interior Grooming, for 2015. K.L. Yoder Interior Grooming are proposing that the rates remain the same for 2015 as they were in 2014 which are as follows:

	<u>Bi-Weekly</u> <u>Price</u>	Wax & Buff Vinyl Floor	Carpet Shampoo Cleaning
K.L. Yoder Interior Grooming	\$125.00/visit	\$500.00	\$100.00

Borough Council action is requested to award the 2015 Cleaning Contract to K.L. Yoder Interior Grooming.

268 Motion by: Beverly L. Hackenberg269 Second by: Troy A. Berkheiser

MOTION: To award the 2015 Cleaning Contract to K.L. Yoder Interior Grooming for Bi-Weekly Cleaning in the amount of \$125.00; Wax & Buff Vinyl Floor in the amount of \$500.00; Carpet Shampoo Cleaning in the amount of \$100.00.

Yes - Mr. Bottiger, Mrs. Hackenberg, Mr. Steese, Mr. Berkheiser, Mr. Snook

No - None

Mrs. Metzger reported that the contract with the Lycoming County Resource Management for the disposal of municipal sewage sludge expires on Wednesday, December 31, 2014. Lycoming County Resource Management is proposing to renew this agreement for two (2) years with all rates to remain the same. Mr. Runkle has reviewed the contract and indicated that all is in order. Borough Council action is requested to approve the two (2) year contract extension.

Motion by: Tod M. Steese Second by: Paul E. Bottiger

MOTION: To approve the two (2) year contract extension with Lycoming County Resource Management for the disposal of municipal sewage sludge with all rates to remain the same.

Yes - Mrs. Hackenberg, Mr. Steese, Mr. Berkheiser, Mr. Bottiger, Mr. Snook

No - None

 Mrs. Metzger informed Borough Council that she has received a proposal from Wagner, Dreese, Elsasser (W.D.E.) & Associates, P.C. for the 2014 Annual Auditing Contract for the Borough of Mifflinburg. W.D.E & Associates, P.C. has proposed a fee of \$14,900.00 for a basic audit with an additional fee of \$2,500.00 for any year that a bond issue is issued or terminated. Since the Water Bonds were retired in 2014, Borough Council action is requested to accept the proposal from W.D.E & Associates, P.C. for the Annual Auditing Contract for the Borough of Mifflinburg in the amount of \$17,400.00 for the 2014 Audit.

Motion by: Beverly L. Hackenberg Second by: Paul E. Bottiger

MOTION: To accept the proposal from Wagner, Dreese, Elsasser (W.D.E) & Associates, P.C. for the Annual Auditing Contract for the Borough of Mifflinburg in the amount of \$17,400.00 for the 2014 Audit.

Yes - Mr. Steese, Mr. Berkheiser, Mr. Bottiger, Mrs. Hackenberg, Mr. Snook

No - None

Mrs. Metzger reported that she has prepared the information as requested by the Department of the Auditor General Representative assigned to complete the Borough's Pension Audits for the years ending 2011, 2012, and 2013 and mailed to the Auditor. Additional information was requested this week and was provided.

Mrs. Metzger reported that the Borough is registered in the Federal Surplus Property Program. Under the Federal regulations that govern this program, there is an Application for Eligibility that must be updated and resubmitted at least once every three (3) years. The application has been completed authorizing the following Borough employees as designated representatives:

- Mrs. Margaret A. Metzger, Borough Manager
- Mr. Jason W. Mitchell, Public Works Supervisor
- Mr. Duane Zimmerman, Electric Foreman
- Mr. Douglas R. Bickhart, Chief of Police

Borough Council action is requested to approve the Application for Eligibility for the Federal Surplus Property Program.

334 Motion by: Troy A. Berkheiser335 Second by: Beverly L. Hackenberg

MOTION: To approve the Federal Surplus Property Program Application for Eligibility.

Approved via unanimous voice vote.

Mrs. Metzger made Borough Council aware of a scam that was occurring in the Borough as well as in surrounding areas. This scam involved the perpetrator contacting a utility customer and threatening immediate termination if payment is not made via telephone by a prepaid debit card. This matter was turned over to the Mifflinburg Police Department for further investigation and notice of this scam was sent via mail to every Borough customer. The Borough requested Leading Electronics to add additional measures to protect customer information as a result of this scam.

Mrs. Metzger informed Borough Council that she is preparing this year's update to the Corrective Action Plan for the Borough's Wastewater Treatment Plant. This report will be sent out later this month or in early January 2015 in order for the Borough to reference it with their Chapter 94 Report.

Mrs. Metzger requested an executive session to discuss potential litigation and several personnel matters.

Mrs. Metzger informed Borough Council that included in tonight's information they received a packet of information from the Central Keystone Council of Governments (CK-COG). The 2015 approved budget, minutes from this year's annual general membership meeting, and also the 2015 hourly rate change notice(s) were enclosed in the packet of information. Also enclosed in the packet of information is a letter that serves as notification of the proposal that an annual due of \$250.00 be requested of the membership. In order to approve this fee, the CK-COG would need to acquire 100% approval from the current membership. The proposed annual dues would be used to cover some expenses that are not covered in any line items in the budget. Some of those expenses include, but are not limited to, miscellaneous office supplies and administrative staff time. The CK-COG also carries a \$5,000.00 commercial umbrella liability policy proving an added level of protection to every one of their members. The CK-COG is requesting that the municipalities discuss this request at their next meeting and then return their decision to them in writing by the end of March 2015. If the CK-COG acquires the 100% approval from the membership needed, it would then be voted upon at the next annual General Membership meeting, which is typically held in October of each year. If approved, it would then go into effect January 1, 2016.

Motion by: Tod M. Steese Second by: Troy A. Berkheiser

Approved via voice vote with Mr. Bottiger voting no.

MOTION: To not pay the proposed annual membership dues of \$250.00.

Mayor Cooney informed Borough Council that they received a copy of the Monthly Police Report for November 2014 included in the information tonight.

Mayor Cooney provided Borough Council with an update on the status of the Residential Rental Unit Ordinance. Mayor Cooney reported that Mr. Runkle has updated the draft Ordinance and distributed copies to Borough Council for review. Mayor Cooney stated that he and Mr. Runkle need to schedule a meeting to further discuss the Residential Rental Unit Ordinance prior to any further action on this matter.

Mayor Cooney announced that the Public Safety Committee will be scheduling a meeting in the near future to discuss some public safety issues that came up regarding the Christkindi Market and traffic and pedestrian interactions.

Chief Bickhart presented Borough Council with some Monthly Highlights for the Mifflinburg Police Department for November 2014.

401 Chief Bickhart requested Borough Council action to approve the following 2015 Special Events for the 402 Mifflinburg Fire Police:

- · Memorial Day.
- 4th of July Activities (5K Race, Kids Race, Pet Parade, Fireworks Traffic).

· Fireman's Parade.

- · Homecoming Parade.
- · Halloween Parade.
- Christkindl Market and Parades.
- Christmas Tree Lighting.

412 Motion by: Tod M. Steese

MOTION: To approve the 2015 Special Events for the Mifflinburg Fire Police as presented.

Approved via unanimous voice vote.

Second by: Beverly L. Hackenberg

Chief Bickhart thanked Borough Council for the \$25.00 gift cards that they distribute to Borough employees each year.

Mrs. Hackenberg requested an executive session to discuss personnel matters.

425
426 Motion by: Troy A. Berkheiser
427 Second by: Beverly L. Hackenberg

MOTION: To adopt the 2015 Final Budget for the Borough of Mifflinburg with revenues in the amount of \$18,623,820.00; which includes a 10% increase for the sewer rates and no rate increase for the water and electric rates.

Mrs. Metzger clarified that the 2015 Final Budget is the same budget as the 2015 Tentative Budget that was approved at the Tuesday, November 18, 2014 regular meeting of Mifflinburg Borough Council.

Yes - Mr. Berkheiser, Mr. Bottiger, Mrs. Hackenberg, Mr. Steese, Mr. Snook

438 No-None

440441 Motion by: Troy A. Berkheiser442 Second by: Paul E. Bottiger

MOTION: To authorize a final check run for 2014, Bill List # 2014-13.

Yes - Mr. Bottiger, Mrs. Hackenberg, Mr. Steese, Mr. Berkheiser, Mr. Snook

448 No – None

Mayor Cooney presented Borough Council with an update for the Mifflinburg Regional Economic Development (MRED) Alliance. Mayor Cooney provided Borough Council with an update on the following businesses in the Borough:

 Whispering Willow Primitives and Antiques will be opening up shop at 451 Chestnut Street.

Mr. Runkle informed Borough Council that Mr. Jim Emery, Code Enforcement Supervisor for the Central Keystone Council of Governments (CK-COG), is requesting Borough Council consideration on adopting a Fire Loss Ordinance. A discussion was held; it was the consensus of Borough Council to direct Mr. Runkle to prepare a draft ordinance for circulation.

- Mr. Runkle provided Borough Council with an update on the status of the Scarlet D located at Chestnut Street. Mr. Runkle reminded Borough Council that they instructed him to send a letter, with detailed notes on what the letter should state, to Mr. Rick Buck. Mr. Runkle informed Borough Council that he hasn't sent the letter yet, however it's on his list to do.
- 466 hasr

Mr. Runkle recommended that Borough Council authorize him to advertise an ordinance authorizing and establishing attorney's fees for collection of municipal liens and establishing the rate of interest for Borough Council consideration at the Tuesday, January 20, 2015 regular Borough Council meeting. A discussion was held; it was the consensus of Borough Council to direct Mr. Runkle to advertise the proposed ordinance for consideration at the Tuesday, January 20, 2015 regular Borough Council meeting

Mr. Runkle requested an executive session to discuss potential litigation.

Mr. Rohland announced that he has seen proposed legislation to amend the Pennsylvania Sunshine Act with regard to how Borough Council meetings are handled (executive sessions, agendas, minutes, records, etc.) and recommended that Borough Council send a letter of opposition to Mr. Fred Keller, State Representative for the 85th Legislative District. Mr. Runkle stated that he only heard where they are proposing to amend the Pennsylvania Sunshine Act to require more specific information when you go into executive sessions. A discussion was held; Mr. Runkle expressed that the legislation that he has seen is not a good idea and agreed with Mr. Rohland that Borough Council should send a letter of opposition to Mr. Fred Keller, State Representative for the 85th Legislative District. Mrs. Metzger informed Borough Council that usually the Pennsylvania State Association of Boroughs (PSAB) sends out warnings for things that are a high concern and if it's something they think that most municipalities will oppose they will actually send a sample letter. Mrs. Metzger clarified that she hasn't seen anything lately, but she can certainly check with the PSAB and see if there is anything posted on their website.

Mayor Cooney informed Borough Council that he participated in or will be participating in the following meetings or events:

- The Community Christmas Tree Lighting that was held on Sunday, November 30, 2014 from 7:00 PM – 8:00 PM. New this year was the Christmas Yule Log Contest.
- Was supposed to attend a meeting regarding the YMCA; however the meeting was canceled due to the snow.
- The 1st ever Snowball Throwing Contest was held on Thursday, December 11, 2014 at 2:00 PM at the Mifflinburg Community Park.

Mr. Snook called an executive session to discuss potential litigation and personnel matters. An executive session was held from 8:42 PM to 10:25 PM.

Motion by: Beverly L. Hackenberg Second by: Paul E. Bottiger

MOTION: To reappoint Mr. Earl J. Michael to a four (4) year term on the Mifflinburg Planning Commission; Mr. Keith A. Wagner to a six (6) year term on the Mifflinburg Civil Service Commission; Mr John Uehling to a five (5) year term on the Mifflinburg TV Advisory Board.

Approved via unanimous voice vote.

Motion by: Beverly L. Hackenberg Second by: Paul E. Bottiger

MOTION: To reappoint All Points Land Surveys, Inc. as the Sewage Enforcement Officer (SEO) for the Borough of Mifflinburg for the period January 1, 2015 through December 31, 2015 per the terms of their contract.

Yes - Mrs. Hackenberg, Mr. Rohland, Mr. Steese, Mr. Berkheiser, Mr. Bottiger, Mr. Snook

523 No - None

534 Motion by: Beverly L. Hackenberg535 Second by: Paul E. Bottiger

 MOTION: To offer employment to Mr. Bradley Sauers at the starting wage of \$13.50/hour under the terms of the AFSCME employment agreement, as a Water/Wastewater III Technician Apprentice, contingent upon successful completion of the required pre-employment testing and criminal and child abuse clearances and require the attainment of Class B CDL licenses within 6-months of active employment and Water and Sewer Operator licenses within two (2) years.

Yes - Mr. Rohland, Mr. Steese, Mr. Berkheiser, Mr. Bottiger, Mrs. Hackenberg, Mr. Snook

No - None

Motion by: Beverly L. Hackenberg
 Second by: Paul E. Bottiger

MOTION: To reappoint Mr. Jason W. Mitchell as the Public Works Supervisor with a 2% increase in salary and a bonus of two (2) additional vacation days for 2015.

Mrs. Hackenberg clarified that this bonus for two (2) additional vacation days is only for 2015, not permanently.

Yes - Mr. Steese, Mr. Berkheiser, Mr. Bottiger, Mrs. Hackenberg, Mr. Rohland, Mr. Snook

No - None

Motion by: Beverly L. Hackenberg Second by: Paul E. Bottiger

MOTION: To reappoint Mrs. Margaret A. Metzger as the Borough Manager with a 2% increase in salary for 2015 and a \$1,700.00 stipend for performance in 2014.

Mrs. Metzger inquired if the \$1,700.00 stipend was payable in 2014 or in 2015. Mr. Bottiger and Mrs. Hackenberg both clarified that the \$1,700.00 stipend was to be paid with the next pay.

Yes - Mr. Berkheiser, Mr. Bottiger, Mrs. Hackenberg, Mr. Rohland, Mr. Steese, Mr. Snook

No - None

Motion by: Beverly L. Hackenberg Second by: Bryan E. Rohland

MOTION: To reappoint Mr. Douglas R. Bickhart as the Chief of Police with a 3% increase in salary plus the longevity payment (\$150.00/year) for 2015.

Yes - Mr. Bottiger, Mrs. Hackenberg, Mr. Rohland, Mr. Steese, Mr. Berkheiser, Mr. Snook

584 No – None

Mrs. Hackenberg reminded Borough Council that a Personnel Committee meeting needs to be scheduled in order to conduct interviews for the Borough Project Manager Supervisor position. Mr. Steese stated that he inadvertently forgot his calendar and requested that Mrs. Hackenberg contact him via telephone or text subsequent to tonight's meeting. Mrs. Hackenberg informed Borough Council that she would notify them once a Personnel Committee meeting has been scheduled.

Motion by: Troy A. Berkheiser

MOTION: To adjourn the Mifflinburg Borough Council meeting.

Approved via unanimous voice vote.

Meeting adjourned at 10:34 PM.
Respectfully Submitted,
Misty L. Ross
Assistant Borough Secretary